Diocese of Harrisburg

Cursillo Secretariat Meeting

February 2, 2016
Attendance:  Spiritual Advisor Fr. William Weary, Lay Director Betty Berry, Secretary Terri DiBacco, Treasurer Phil Talarico; Committee Chairs, Ron Borza, Wendy Vogt, Yolanda Bermundo,, along with attendee Harris Kalemtis.
Opening prayer led by Fr. Weary, followed by Group Reunion.

Review of January Minutes – The January minutes were approved as written.

Treasurer’s Report – Phil presented the report.  The report was accepted as presented. Phil has secured insurance for our organization for a $252 annual fee
Committee Reports:

Pre-Cursillo – Applications for the March Weekend are being sent to Wendy Vogt. Wendy currently has 7 applications with 11 candidates total in various stages of the application process.  Sister Catherine has volunteered to be the Assistant Spiritual Advisor for the upcoming weekend.
Cursillo – Ron Borza’s confirmed the rumor that Bishop Gainer will be the Spiritual Advisor for the Men’s Weekend in August at Pius X.  Twenty-two male volunteers have expressed an interest in working that weekend. A unanimous vote was held for Bill Parker to be the Rector for that weekend.

Ron reported that the manual for the Rector(s) is just about finished.  They are working on various responsibilities of the team members.
Ron will accompanying the Bishop to look at a potential facility for the Diocese to use as a retreat center. Locations for the 2017 weekends are being investigated.
Betty reported that the upcoming Women’s Weekend planning is well under way.  Some members of the team will be going to St. Mary of Providence to see the facility in February.  The coordinators will be making arrangements to see what they need from our shed.
Post-Cursillo – The Grand Ultreya will be held October 8, 2016 at the Cardinal Keeler Center.  A speaker for this day is being sought.
School of Leaders – Betty reported for Robbie Davis that the February School of Leaders will be held at the Cardinal Keeler Center on February 13th with   Deacon Philip Ladouceur presenting the Doctrinal Rollo and Betty the Method Rollo.
Communications –   Terri would like to meet with John Frye and Phil to look at the actual costs compared to the outsourcing of having Forney Printing handle the entire New Day process.  Terri hopes to be able to present to the Secretariat the findings of this committee for the April meeting in order to have the process in place for the next issue of the publication. The next issue of The New Day is targeted for late spring/early summer to highlight the Women’s March Weekend and announce the August weekends.
Region 2 – Father Jack Kane is the newly appointed Spiritual Advisor of Region II. Mark your calendars for April 15-17, 2016 for the Regional Encounter.  See cursilloregion2.org.
Old Business – 
The results of the CDC survey are tabled for a future meeting.
New Business – 
Phil has volunteered to be the person in charge of the ordering for supplies and literature from the National office.
Betty picked up from the post office all of the returned New Days.  Terri will compile the list of old and new addresses.

The Diocesan Men’s Conference will be held at Bishop McDevitt High School on March 19th.  We have been given the opportunity to staff a complimentary table.  Phil and Ron will look into volunteers.
The meeting adjourned at 9:10 p.m.
Fr. Weary closed with a prayer and blessing.
The next meeting will be held on Tuesday, March 1, 2016 7:00 – 9:00 pm.

Terri DiBacco

Secretary
February 17, 2016
